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1. Committee of the Whole   5:30 p.m.  Monday, October 24, 2022 

 

2. Capital Improvements Finance Program Update – Mike Bubany 

 

3. 2023 Budget – Tax Levy Discussion   



Committee of the Whole Meeting Notes                      August 22, 2022 
Members Present: Mayor Russ Smith, Councilors Paul Novotny, Pam Bluhm, Mike Urban, Josh 
Broadwater and Dave Frank. 
Members Absent: None. 
Others Present:  Gretchen Mensink-Lovejoy, Shane Fox, Beth Carlson, Monica Erickson, Brian 
Burkholder, Rocky Burnett, Craig Britton, Chris Giesen and Joel Young. 
 
Preliminary 2023 Budget:  The committee reviewed the preliminary tax levy for 2023, which would 
require an increase of 8.6% if adopted as presented.  Young reported that the first iteration of the 
budget showed an increase of about 9.5% in July.  Reductions were then made to certain debt service 
levies and capital funding while an increase was made to chemicals for the swimming pool, which 
resulted in a tax levy increase of 5.8% when reviewed by the Budget Committee at their August meeting.  
Subsequently, to accommodate a discussion about purchasing property for the public works 
department, an expense of $65,000 was added to the budget, which resulted in the 8.6% tax levy 
increase being reviewed at this meeting.  Other than typical operating cost increases, Young pointed out 
that the additional costs included in the proposed 2023 budget included $25,000 for an initiative 
proposed by the HPC, $50,000 for an additional public works employee, $65,000 to support a purchase 
of property for public works, and $20,000 of unallocated funding. 
 
The committee members and staff talked at length about the proposed budget, focusing primarily on 
the addition of a public works employee and the purchase of property for public works.  Every member 
of the committee indicated support for both of those additions, however, they also expressed concern 
about the tax impact.  It was noted that the purchase of property does not create the same financial 
tails as does the hiring of an additional employee.  Regarding the purchase of property, the consensus 
seemed to be that a downtown location should be considered a temporary location for public works 
until a permanent home is found, with the downtown location being ultimately sold for a higher and 
better use in service of the community.  It was also suggested that any pay increase to the mayor and 
city council should be minimal. 
 
When asked about the preferred maximum increase in the tax levy, the members answered with various 
targets between less-than-five percent to less-than-eight percent. 
 
Strategic Plan Implementation Review: Due to lack of time, this was not discussed. 
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